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ANNUAL MEETING

The Lake Shore Athletic Club, Chicago, has been selected as 
the place inhere the annual meeting will be held on September 17th. 
Those members who attended our meeting in 1935 will remember it as 
a delightful place on the shore of Lake Michigan.

It is tentatively planned to have a short meeting on Saturday 
morning devoted to the new auxiliary organization - The American 
Society of Women Accountants. At this time the formal organization 
of the Indianapolis Chapter as the first chapter of this society 
will take place. Mrs. Ida Broo has been very busy with the forma­
tion of this chapter and a number of the women will attend not only 
this morning meeting but will remain for our banquet.

Luncheon will be held at the Lake Shore Athletic Club followed 
by the business meeting.

At our banquet in the evening the speaker will be one of our 
own members, Gertrude Priester of New York City. She holds the de­
gree of BCS from New York University and is Assistant Treasurer of 
The Authors League of America, Inc. Recently she spoke before the 
New York Society of Certified Public Accountants. Her topic will 
be "Experiences of Women in the Accounting Profession", and she 
will cover several of the problems and some of the experiences of 
women accountants.

We urge all of our members to come to Chicago on September 
17th if at all possible for them to do so. But whether you come or 
not, we would like to receive any ideas for discussion which you 
think should be presented to our members. Kindly send them to our 
Secretary, Mary C. Gildea, 767 First National Bank Building, 
Chicago, Illinois.
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